FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS
MINUTES OF THE Full GOVERNING BODY MEETING
24th May 2019
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	SM
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	Item
	Description
	Owner/

Decision

	1
	Apologies for Absence:

Received from Zion Lights and Lucie Hinton
	

	2
	Declaration of Pecuniary Interests:

Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. No interests declared
	

	3
	Governor Vacancies

VN said that there was still one vacancy. She said she would contact someone from Exeter University who had expressed an interest.
	

	4
	Minutes of Previous meeting held on 28th March 2019
These were agreed.
KV asked about the proposal to review Payroll provider. VN said that this had been looked at by CF following the previous meeting. It would entail several changes including converting to a local payments school which would involve lots of extra work in itself (and incurs further costs such as doing VAT returns). It would also involve taking on lots of other responsibilities and would incur an annual charge from DCC to consolidate our accounts to be able to bring in payroll data. It was felt that this would be counterproductive.
	

	5
	Chair’s Report
Staffing

2 x Tas have left SHJS Work of one to be covered by one of other TAs.

HLTA – now doing Teacher training course based at SHJS so school will receive funding for her training. Will now be paid as an “Unqualified teacher” but would be part time rather than part time.

1 request received for Flexible working – reduction from fulltime to 0.8. Remaining 0.2 would be covered by Kelly Walton. Kelly to cover SENCO role at SHJS only and new SENCO required at SHINS

SHINS

1 x TA in Nursery has left. Using Supply until end of term to cover

2 x staff on Maternity Leave.

New Staffing Structure still to be decided
New Governor training. VN reminded those governors who have yet to do the training to register as soon as possible.

Governor visits – programme of visits for 2019-20 to be decided by RS and SM and brought to Housekeeping meeting in September so that Governors can decide which ones they would like to do.

Follow up report on After School Clubs – Cameron is due to give a presentation to T & L on 14th June. VN suggested that governors who were not on the T & L committee could attend the first part of the meeting to hear the presentation. AP suggested that the meeting could start at 4.30pm as before to give Cameron plenty of time. DG said she would contact Cameron (ACTION) 
Timid to Tiger Course – VN explained that this was a course run by Jo McCarthy and had received excellent feedback from parents/carers who had attended.  KV said she had participated in the course and had found being able to talk to other parents and share experiences very useful.

VN said that AB had agreed to take responsibility for Staff Wellbeing and Health. She would continue as Safeguarding Governor
	

	
	Budget

CF said the papers circulated were the Final version of the Budget for 2019-20, subject to confirmation of the Carry Forward and the final allocation of Curriculum funds. 
FF asked if the Rates issue had been resolved. CF said that it had. FF asked if this meant that SHJS was in a better position. CF said it was, but the funds had already been reallocated.
VN proposed that the Budget be approved. the budget as approved subject to confirmation of final closedown figures plus agreement with Heads on where curriculum cuts will be made This was agreed by all.

Finance

SM asked for approval for £10 000 to be spent on new fencing at the top of the field at SHINS. She said she had received quote for the work which was needed to make the area secure. She said that the area could not be used at present as it was not secure. As a result, the children were missing out on various curriculum enrichment opportunities. VN asked how this would e funded. CF said it would come out of the Capital Budget which wouldn’t be confirmed until the end of the summer. She said that if the Capital Fund was used for this then there wold be no money available to replace any IT equipment this year. FF asked if NPS could provide funding for this as the lack of secure fencing was a Safeguarding issue.  SM said they would not. She said that £6 000 had recently been received as reimbursement for the Boiler repairs.  FF asked what height was proposed for the fencing. SM said it would be 1.8m high. She added that Planning Permission had already been applied for. AP asked if hedging had ben considered. SM said it was not a viable alternative as small children would still be able to get through gaps. She said it was not unreasonable to have a fence in place. She added that all new schools have high fences installed. BS said the fence would also act as a deterrent to stop people from trying to get onto school premises.
KV asked which part of the field was under consideration. SM said it was the top field along to First Steps.VN asked if the PTFA had been approached to help with funding.

CF proposed that the funding be approved subject to obtaining a significant contribution from the PTFA

(Meeting moved to Part 2)
	

	6
	HT Report
RS said that SATS had gone very smoothly with only 2 children requiring special arrangements. He thanked Claire and Mel for their work in coordinating the sessions and asked that a governor be involved in future to ensure an extra level of security. RS said the outcome of the tests would be known on 9th July. He said that as part of the review process the children had been asked how they felt about the SATS. He said that 2 had said they felt really nervous, 20 felt a bit nervous and the rest said they were not nervous.  EB said that the children were ready to do the tests and were not nervous as they knew what to do. She said that they had done other things during the year which helped in contrast to some other schools where children seemed to be put under a lot of pressure doing lots of practice tests and not much else

RS said that a lot of work was being done on Vocabulary. The children had given lots of positive feedback about having the teachers read to them. He said that they were more wiling to ask about words that they did not know EB explained how a Guided Reading Session was run. RS said that the staff had also changed their assumptions of what children actually understood. He added that some of the children had gone to the library after a session to find the book from which an excerpt had been read in order to read the whole book for themselves.

SM talked about training initiatives which were taking place involving all the schools in RELP. She said that each school was preparing a workshop at which ideas would be shared with staff from the other schools; for example Ladysmith School was looking at the use of Green Screens and Virtual Realities, Trinity School were looking at Fizzy Fit – PE and Topsham School were looking at Wellbeing. SM said the workshops were useful for sharing ideas and building relationships between staff at the different schools.
Children from Years 1 and 4 performing at the Great Hall, Exeter University in July. Details of tickets will be sent to parents soon.
	

	7
	Reports

Resources

Two items need FGB approval

Running Track – now completed. Partly financed by grants

POD – new prefabricated office to be used as space for meetings with parents and working space for Nursery Staff. This had previously been agreed in principle by Resources subject to obtaining financial support through grants and other various sources. Most of funding has now been received and pre-planning application has been submitted. This should take 6 – 12 weeks for approval. FF suggested contacting the office on a regular basis to make sure it is not overlooked.
VN asked if the dispute over the playing surface had been resolved. CF said that a meeting with the County Solicitor to discuss the claim was due to be held on 10th June

H & S Audit – SHJS received a score of 100%. VN thanked CF for her hard work in this area.

T & L – 

Policies reviewed.

SIP – review of monitoring. Changes have been made to try and reduce pressures on staff.

Parental engagement – need to try and get more volunteers to help in school. Also ask staff what type of help they would like

PPTFA – concerns over lack of engagement at SHINS. BS said that since the T & L meeting the PTFA committee at SHJS had met and had decided to disband because of the small number of volunteers. She said that in future, events would be advertised but with the caveat that if there were not enough volunteers. She said that the Summer Fayre had only got 5 volunteers so it probably wouldn’t go ahead.
STEM – ZL had talked about STEM Ambassadors and the help they could give to schools. EB said she would contact her for more information. (ACTION)

PPG – to be discussed at next T & L meeting in June
KV asked about absence. RS said they would be contacted when attendance fell below a certain level. AB asked if any parents refused to attend meetings. RS said that 1 person is being prosecuted and added that this person has been prosecuted previously
SM said that Jo McCarthy worked very hard to try and remove barriers that were hindering good attendance. KV said that the older children should be encouraged to try and take more responsibility for their timekeeping and attendance.

RS said that any issues with attendance were usually odd days and there were no regular patterns of non-attendance.
	

	8
	Term Dates
KV said that St James had recently carried out consultation on changing term dates for 2019-20. 

She said that they were proposing a two week break for the October Half term to bring them in line with West Exe School.  RS said that the dates for the next 2 years had already been agreed and he felt that making a change at this late change could present more difficulties. He added that consultation over changes to term dates had taken place recently. He suggested that KV to voice concerns about these changes being made with short notice. JC suggested that the dates be reviewed in 2 years. This was agreed.
	

	11
	Health and Safety

H & S Audit at SHINS score of 97%
	

	12
	Policies
Complaints Policy

Managing Unreasonable Behaviour

Complaints Against Governors

Outdoor Education Policy

Supporting Children with Medical Conditions – administering medicine
DG explained that following the H & S Audit a new policy had been sent to school with updated guidance. the policy had not changed but new advice had been inserted to allow administration of non-prescription medicines following changes to GP prescriptions. 
KV asked if the school should have a spare EpiPen. SM said that the school did not have one as there had been difficulties in obtaining these. VN said that she thought each school should have one for use in emergencies. RR said they should be available if a parent has given permission for one to be used in an emergency. VN asked DG to contact Jo MCarthy to see if EpiPen’s could be obtained for use in school in an emergency. Policy deferred to next meeting
	

	13
	Safeguarding

RS reported that a DBS2 interview had to be carried out and this had been the first instance of one being required.
	

	14
	GDPR

No incidents to report. VN said that new terms of reference for the DPO had been produced along with a template for an annual report. She asked DG to send these to JC (ACTION)
	

	15
	Dates of next meetings

T & L 13th June at SHINS
Resources 20th June at SHINS

FGB 4th July at SHINS
	

	
	ACTIONS
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Signature of Chair
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